Meeting Minutes for December 8, 2010
Committee on Planning and Priorities

The College of New Jersey

Present: Bresnahan, Curtis, Gitenstein, Kovalev, Miklosz, Prensky, Ricketts, Scarpati, Simonis, Solebo, Stern, Vu, Winston, Potter (recorder).

1) The Committee approved amended minutes of the November 3, 2010 meeting.

2) President Gitenstein gave a review of recent interactions with the Middle States Commission on Higher Education (hereafter called “Middle States.”).  

The College received in its 2004 decennial review a clean report, without any recommendations.  In its 2010 Periodic Review Report (PRR) to Middle States, CPP revisited three standards for The College to work on: resources and planning, institutional assessment and assessment of learning outcomes.  The PRR was an honest and forthright appraisal of The College’s work since 2004.

The Middle States review of the PRR received in August 2010 was generally positive.  However, one reviewer raised concerns about the need for a centralized strategic plan. The Collge responded by noting that current planning worked well for The College.  

In a letter written to President Gitenstein on November 19, 2010, Middle States reaffirmed accreditation yet required a Monitoring Report documenting the implementation of a strategic plan linking decisionmaking to budgeting as well as a more formalized planning process.  The Monitoring Report is due September 1, 2011.  While this does not require (nor preclude) the creation of a centralized strategic plan, it does call for a better specified planning process.
CPP should continue with its efforts to improve and formalize the planning process.  A formal planning process should better coordinate efforts of the Board, the cabinet and CPP.  Additionally, CPP should seek ways to close the gap between institutional planning and that done by schools and other units.
3) Provost Bresnahan held a discussion about Middle States Commission’s expectations.
The College needs to show that 1) its planning is coordinated among units, 2) its planning is commensurate with resources and 3) planning is aligned with the mission statement.  Units are understood to refer to schools and their non-academic equivalents (i.e. athletics).  Academic transformation is the academic master plan and its second half should be assessment of transformation.  CPP needs to consider coordination of the College’s plan with unit plans.  Although unit plans were not included in the PRR, CPP should append all unit plans to the Monitoring Report in order to show the degree of planning at The College.  CPP needs to embrace its central role in strategic planning. 
Committee members identified the following questions for the Middle States representative who will be visiting TCNJ on January 19, 2010:

1. In its November 19 letter, Middle States calls for a “comprehensive institutional strategic plan.”  Is a decentralized plan acceptable or does Middle States require an old-fashioned centralized strategic plan?  Could Middle States confirm that we have a comprehensive institutional plan?
2. What would constitute evidence of alignment and linkage?

3. Why does Middle States want a Monitoring Report and not the less stringent Progress Report?

4. Who will be on the small team visit and can the President help choose members?  If not, why not?  
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